
Sayyid Al-Hakeem Congratulates Christmas, Affirms Iraqi Coexistence,
Cooperation

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, Head of the National State Powers' Alliance, visited to the Old

Orthodox church to attend Christmas Mass, and extended his heartfelt greetings to the Christian

community, the Iraqi people, and Christians around the world on the occasion of the blessed

Christmas.  His  Eminence  highlighted  that  Christmas  serves  as  a  valuable  opportunity  to

reconnect with our Christian brothers and sisters. 

H.E. emphasized that divine messages convey values and principles, and the closer we align

ourselves with heavenly virtues, the nearer we are to Allah Almighty. H.E. reflected on the

challenges Iraq has endured and the stability we now enjoy in political, social, and security

spheres, alongside the ongoing reconstruction and development efforts. This progress requires

collective cooperation and support to strengthen the country’s service-oriented initiatives.

H.E.  also  acknowledged  that  these  achievements  were  made  possible  through  the  prayers,

sacrifices, and perseverance of all segments of society.

Furthermore, H.E. expressed solidarity with the people of Palestine, Syria, and Lebanon,

wishing them stability, security, peace, and coexistence. H.E. hopes these nations will

overcome their challenges, care for their citizens, and realize their aspirations.


